
 

MINUTES 
April 26, 1922 

 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons presiding. The 
Councilmen present were Hirons, Marshall, Meders, Dowrey, Hampson 
and Murr. Councilman Miller was absent. City Manager Garrett, 
City Attorney Jordan and City Clerk Peck were present. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved 
 
 

A comparative report for the expenditures of the years 1921 and 
1922 was presented by the City Manager. The report was accepted 
and ordered filed. 
 
 
A petition asking that an improvement district be formed in 
Dundee Place for sidewalk and curb was presented and read. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman 
Meders, that the petition be accepted and filed on the condition 
that the City would not be required to grade the streets in said 
district at the present time. The motion being put, upon call of 
roll the Councilmen present voted as follows: Hirons, yea; 

Marshall, nay; Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. 
The majority of the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read. 
 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 

WHEREAS, on January 1st, 1922, there remains in the Library 
Fund over and above the expenditures of 1921, the sum of $549.81, 
and 

 
 

WHEREAS, it is desired to transfer said money to the general 
Fund of the City, 
 
 

NOW THEREFORE, be it resolved that the said fund is hereby 
transferred to the general Fund of the City and the City Auditor 
and City Treasurer are hereby authorized and instructed to make 
the necessary transfer on their books. 
 



Moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Marshall, that 

the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion being 
put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows: 
Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, 
yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion 
was declared carried. 
 
 
Mr. Buthorne was present requesting that action be taken on the 
ordinance changing the fire limits. It was then moved by 
Councilman Dowrey seconded by Councilman Murr, that the emergency 
ordinance entitled "An emergency ordinance amending Section 1 of 
Ordinance 301 passed and adopted the 26th day of July, 1921, and 
entitled "A building ordinance and also concerning the storage 
and handling of gasoline", be rejected. The motion being put, 

upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows: 
Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, 
yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion 
was declared carried. 
 
 
An ordinance entitled "An ordinance amending section 1 of 
Ordinance No. 301, passed and adopted on the 26th day of July 
A.D. 1921, and entitled, "A building ordinance and also 
concerning the storage and handling of gasoline" was then 
presented and read. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Meders, 

that the ordinance as read and entitled "An ordinance amending 
Section 1, of Ordinance 301, passed and adopted the 26th day of 
July, 1921, and entitled "A building ordinance and also 
concerning the handling and storage of gasoline" be passed for 
publication. The motion being put, upon call of roll the 
Councilmen present voted as follows: Hirons, nay; Marshall, yea; 
Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. The majority 
of the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
 
A delegation headed by B.C. Fox and Mark Bunting appeared before 
the Council asking for information as to when the paving program 
on Main Street would be commenced. The gentlemen were informed by 

the City Manager that as soon as the maps on the contemplated 
storm sewer system and the water system could be completed that 
paving of this street would be taken up. 
 
 
Mr. Tony Flucken appeared before the Council asking that certain 
reductions be given him on the tax certificates held by the City 
on Lot 9, Block 10, Mobley's Subdivision. The City Attorney was 
asked to prepare a resolution covering the sale of these 
certificates and to present the same at the next meeting. 
 



 

The proposed ordinance entitled, "An ordinance concerning the 
sale, handling, and delivery of milk and inspection and 
regulation of dairies, and repealing ordinance No. 177, passed 
and adopted March 15, 1910, and each and every other ordinance 
and parts thereof in conflict herewith" was presented and read by 
the Clerk 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the ordinance as read be passed for publication. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as 
follows, Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; 
Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, 
the motion was declared carried. 

 
 
A proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance amending Section 1 of 
Ordinance No. 251, passed and adopted June 30th, 1916, and 
entitled 'An ordinance concerning sprinkling hours'" was read by 
the Clerk. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman 
Marshall, that the ordinance as read be passed for publication. 
The motion being put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present 
voted as follows: Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Meders, yea; 
Dowrey, yea; Hampson, nay, Murr, yea. The majority of the 
Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 

 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall, that 
the City Manager get in touch with a company of hydraulic 
engineers in regard to the improvement of the water system. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
There being no further business to come before the Council the 
meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 

 
________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 


